
When His Eyes Opened Read Novel  Chapter 3070  

Novel  Chapter 3070 -Mrs. Picard immediately said, “I’ll call her right away to find out!” 

As Mrs. Picard spoke, she dialed Joanna’s number. 

The phone rang for a few seconds and was connected. 

“Joanna, what’s wrong with you?” Mrs. Picard took her mobile phone and walked 
towards the next bathroom, “Why do you want to break up with Hayden suddenly? Did 
he do something sorry for you? Tell me, I must have stood up on your side.” 

Joanna’s voice was choked with sobs: “Mom, Hayden didn’t apologize to me in any 
way. I was the one who saw that I wasn’t good enough for him. He didn’t want me 
because I had given him two kids. If another woman gives him kids, he can marry more 
than one woman.” 

The expression on Mrs. Picard’s face was very disappointed: “Didn’t you say that you 
like him very much? Didn’t you say that you want to fight for this opportunity?” 

“I did think so before, but now, I regret it, and I’m afraid. I’m not good enough for him, 
why should I delay him?” Joanna wiped the tears on her face, “Mom, I’m sorry. I let you 
down.” 

Mrs. Picard: “Are you sure you’ve thought about it?” 

Joanna: “Mom, I’ve thought about it.” 

“Since you’ve thought it over, then do it according to your idea! You haven’t done 
anything wrong to anyone. It’s just that you can really let go of the two children?” Mrs. 
Picard was reluctant to bear the children. 

Joanna: “Their family will let me visit. But let’s talk about it later!” 

Mrs. Picard: “Okay! Then when do you plan to return to Aryadelle?” 

Joanna: “I won’t go back for now. I will tell you when I want to go back to Aryadelle.” 

Mrs. Picard: “Do you have enough money?” 

Joanna: “Enough.” 

After talking on the phone, Mrs. Picard went back to the private room and sat down. 



“Hayden, I just talked to Joanna. She has a psychological problem. She feels that she is 
not good enough for you and doesn’t want to delay you, so she hides.” Mrs. Picard said 
apologetically, “I’m sorry!” 

Avery: “Maybe our arrangement was too hasty and scared Joanna. Let’s give Joanna 
some time!” 

Mrs. Picard: “Yes.” 

Avery: “Let’s eat first! The food will be cold later.” 

Mr. Picard drank a few glasses of wine with Elliot. 

After getting a little drunk, Mr. Picard took Elliot’s arm and said, “Mr. Foster, there is 
something that I really can’t hold back…I have to say it, so I can feel happy!” 

Mrs. Picard supported what her husband said, and immediately patted him on the 
shoulder: “Don’t talk nonsense!” 

Mr. Picard lifted his wife’s arm and insisted on speaking. 

Avery smiled and said, “Just say what you have to say! Although you can’t be in-laws 
for the time being, in my heart, you are my in-laws.” 

Mr. Picard gave Avery a thumbs up, and then said to Elliot, “Mr. Foster is like this… that 
is, who got the name Dorian? It’s not good! It needs to be changed! According to the 
custom in our village, if Dorian doesn’t change his name, he will offend Hayden. It will 
be very bad for Hayden! How can your son be of the same generation as old!” 

Elliot, Avery and Hayden ware all speechless. 

Elliot was the first to recover, with a shocked expression on his face: “Is there still such 
a saying? I named Dorian. If you think it’s inappropriate, we will change the name of 
Dorian.” 

Mr. Picard slammed the table: “Change it now! We’ll leave after changing the name of 
Dorian!” 

Elliot: “Okay!” 

In this way, everyone began to brainstorm and work together to think of a name for 
Dorian. 
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